
THE PARISH MESSENGER  
September 2nd, 2018  

                                          Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

2436 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC  20037 
Telephone:  202.785.0982        Fax:  202.785.1574 

Email:  saintstephenmartyrdc@gmail.com 
Website:  www.ststephenmartyrdc.org 

Facebook: @ststephenmartyrcatholicchurch 
 

                     

 A Special Holy Hour of  

Reparation and Purification 

This coming Thursday, September 6th at 6:00pm. 

On behalf of victims and survivors  

of abuse in the Church. 
 

NEW STUDY GROUP 
Starting on Sunday, Sept 9th, after the 11am Mass 

Is the Gospel of Mark only a òcondensedó version of the life of 
Christ? What does it have to offer us that the Gospels of Mat-
thew, Luke, and John do not? Join this powerful fourteen-part 
series to discover the Gospel of Mark likenever before. 
 

Journey in Faith begin Monday, September 17th  
at 7:00 PM in the Rectory 

About 40 persons have joined our Parish over the past several 
months; six this week alone. We are dedicated to being a spiritual 
oasis in the city.  If you are considering joining the Catholic Faith, 
if you would like to learn more about it without any commitment, 
if you are planning to marry a Catholic and want to learn more 
about your future spouses faith, if you would like to prepare for 
adult confirmation, please join us. More information inside this 
bulletin... 
 

Seven Reasons To Be Catholic 
Audio CD available free in the vestibule.  Especially recommend-
ed for those considering entering the Catholic Church. 
 

Many Diverse Spiritualities 
The Catholic Church acknowledges many diverse ways in which 
people grow in faith and a closer walk with the Lord. Different 
Spiritualities have unique approaches to prayer, the authors who 
guide them, the virtues they emphasize, the devotional practices 
they promote, the spiritual support they offer lay Catholics.  
Please, check our website, www.ststephenmartyrdc.org, for a 
sampling of links to some major spiritualities in the Church. 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING  
Wednesday, September 19 at 7:15 PM  

in the Rectory Gallery  
More information inside this bulletiné 

 

LUNCHEON RECEPTION FOR NEW MEMBERS    
Sunday, September 24th, AFTER THE  11:00 Mass Hosted 

by our Pastoral Council and Pastor.   
Those considering joining the Parish are also most welcome! 

 

Only one Mass on Monday,  
Sept 3rd, at 12:10 PM 

The Office will be Closed 
 
 

The Sunday, 12:30 PM Mass 
 will resume next weekend, on Sept 9th. 

 
Scandal, Scandal and More Scandals 

 The scandals in our Church seem to go from bad to 

worse to horrible. Many bishops have embraced the toxic 
elements of their episcopal culture ð failing to protect youth 

and creating a repository of scandal in the Church, through 
secret payments and cover-ups. This seems to have been 

common enough practice in the Church. Did they never be-
lieve Jesus?  Jesus said òEverything you have said in the dark 
will be heard in the daylight; what you have  whispered in 

locked rooms will be proclaimed from the rooftops (Luke 
12:3) 

 The failed shepherds will not survive, but the Church 
surely will.  Jesus promised, speaking to Peterò I for my part 
declare to you, you are Rock, and on this rock I will build my 

church, and the jaws  of death shall not prevail against 
it.  ò(Matthew 16:18).  As in many other times in our long 

history, the Church is in need of radical reform ð quickly! We 
expect and require concrete reform actions from the Pope 

not just remorseful words. 
 We have placed onto our websites not only the         
response of myself and Father Sirianni, but  links to releases 

relevant to the controversy -  The Cardinalõs Chief of Staff 
letter issued this week, releases from the Catholic League for 

Civil and Religious Rights, Archbishop Vaganoõs letter.  We 
highly recommend the videos by Bishop Robert Barron, Why 
Remain Catholic (with so much scandal) and the Q&A about 

the sexual abuse crisis. 
 We deeply appreciate the many positive comments we 

have received concerning our response to these crises. 
Our priestõs response letter continue to be available in hard 

copy in the vestibule. 
 

Msgr. Paul 
 

 

An Oasis in the City. A diverse, welcoming Catholic community. 
Dedicated to beautiful worship, spiritual growth, and caring. 
Serving Foggy Bottom and the West End since 1867. 

 

http://www.ststephenmartyrdc.org
http://www.ststephenmartyrdc.org


OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday:                      9:30am-5:30pm 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil          5:30pm 
Sunday         9:00am, 11:00am & 5:30pm 
Mon/Wed/Friday                   6:30am & 12:10pm 
Tuesday/Thursday                  12:10pm & 5:30pm 
Saturday                                                   12:10pm 
CONFESSION 
Monday-Friday                         11:30am--12:00pm 
Saturday                                       4:30pm--5:15pm 
 

CLERGY 
Rev. Msgr. Paul M. Dudziak, D. Min     Pastor 
msgrpaul@gmail.com 
Rev. Klaus J. Sirianni          Parochial Vicar & GW Hospital Chaplain              
Deacon John Liu: Deacon.Liu@gmail.com 
Permanent Deacon, Stephen Ministry Coordinator, Nursing Home &           
GW Hospital Chaplain 
 

STAFF 

Maria Cristina Peano-Tenaglia      Office Manager 
David Brake                                 Accountant 
Raphael Kadio                              Facilities & Maintenance 
 

MUSIC  

Neil Weston                                     Director of Music 
Grace Srinivasan                              Cantor 
 

EL SHADDAI CHARISMATIC  GROUP  

Castor Gonzales                                      Coordinator 
Ernie Ragunton                                       Asst. Coordinator 
Nida Hernandez Wage: 202-460-6004     Secretary 
Rosie Plata                                              Treasurer 
El Shaddai Prayer Meeting  Every Sunday 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm. in the 
Church  
SANTõEGIDIO International Lay Group, which meets here on  
Tuesday at 6:00pm.  santegidiodc@gmail.com www.santegidiousa.org/
communities/washington-dc    

GW CATHOLICSñ 240-544-7585                         
Rev. Charles Gallagher , Chaplain      chaplain@gwcatholic.com                                                          
Ms. Julie Cilano, Campus Minister:     julie@gwcatholic.com      
 

 

Journey in Faith (é continuation) 

We have a new team and several members of the Community 
will present individual sessions. To help us plan please do give 
us a call (202-785-0982 and say you are interested in the Journey 
in Faith, or e mail me at msgrpaul@gmail.com.) We encourage 
parishioners who appreciate our Parish to invite a friend who 
may be interested in growing spiritually and accompany them to 
the first session, and, occasionally afterwards. 

 

Pastoral Council Meeting (...continuation) 
We are looking for some new members for the Council ð       
especially those interested in resurrecting the social life of the 
Parish; a married couple; some young adults, a new member. If 
you are interested in being appointed to the Council, please do 
email me at   msgrpaul@gmail.com. 

 

-ĆÿíĀç zĆĆĀˍ 
The Crystal Room in Foggy Bottom  

Please, check our website to see pictures  
of the renovations 

PAGE 2                                                                 THE PARISH MESSENGER                                                          Sept 2nd, 2018 

PARISH UPDATES 

Mass Intentions 
(SI) = Special Intentions 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ χ 
3ÔȢ 'ÒÅÇÏÒÙ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÅÁÔȟ 0ÏÐÅ Ǫ $ÏÃÔÏÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

ɉ,ÁÂÏÒ $ÁÙɊ 
ρρȡσπÁÍ  #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎ 
ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ-ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔÁ &ÁÒÃÁÓÁÎÕ   -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ψ 
ρρȡσπÁÍ  #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ 
ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ0ÉÌÁÒ /ÂÉÓÐÏ     &ÒȢ 3ÉÒÉÁÎÎÉ 
υȡσπÐÍ  Ϲ4ÉÍ #ÏÒÒÉÇÁÎ    -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 

7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ω 
3ÔȢ 4ÅÒÅÓÁ ÏÆ #ÁÌÃÕÔÔÁȟ 2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ 

φȡσπÁÍ  Ϲ-ÓÇÒȢ +ÅÎÎÅÔÈ 2ÏÅÌÔÇÅÎ  &ÒȢ 3ÉÒÉÁÎÎÉ 
ρρȡσπÁÍ  #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎ     
ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ*ÏÒÇÅ &ÅÓÔÉÎ     -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 

4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ϊ 
ρρȡσπÁÍ  #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎ 
ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ-ÏÎÉÃÁ -ÁÒËÏ×ÓËÉ   &ÒȢ 3ÉÒÉÁÎÎÉ 
υȡσπÐÍ  Ϲ0ÁÕÌ .ÉÃËÏÌÁÕÓ    &ÒȢ +ÅÍÐ 

&ÒÉÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ϋ 
φȡσπÁÍ  ,ÅÉÌÁ Ǫ 3ÉÍÏÎ .ÅÕÑÕÅÌÍÁÎÎ  -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 
ρρȡσπÁÍ  #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎ 
ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ2ÅÇÉÎÁ 3ÁÎÔÏÓ    &ÒȢ 3ÉÒÉÁÎÎÉ 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ό 
4ÈÅ .ÁÔÉÖÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ "ÌÅÓÓÅÄ 6ÉÒÇÉÎ -ÁÒÙ 

ρςȡρπÐÍ  Ϲ-ÁÒÉÁ &ÁÒÃÁÓÁÎÕ    &ÒȢ ,ÅÄÅÓÍÁ 
τȡσπÐÍ              #ÏÎÆÅÓÓÉÏÎ  
6ÉÇÉÌ -ÁÓÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 4×ÅÎÔÙ-4ÈÉÒÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
υȡσπÐÍ              Ϲ&ÅÌÏÍÉÎÁ ,ÁÒÅÄÏ                            -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ύ 
4×ÅÎÔÙ-4ÈÉÒÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 

ωȡππÁÍ  0ÒÏ 0ÏÐÕÌÏ     &ÒȢ 3ÉÒÉÁÎÎÉ  
ρρȡππÁÍ  Ϲ3ÔȢ 3ÔÅÐÈÅÎ "ÅÑÕÅÓÔ "ÅÎÅÆÁÃÔÏÒÓ -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 
ρςȡσπÐÍ  Ϲ*ÏÓÅ Ǫ 0ÁÔÒÉÃÉÁ 6ÉÐÁÌÉÃÉÏ  &ÒȢ ,ÅÄÅÓÍÁ 
υȡσπÐÍ  6ÁÎÅÓÓÁ #ÁÄÅÖÉÌÌÁ ɉ3)Ɋ   -ÓÇÒȢ $ÕÄÚÉÁË 

BENEFACTORS: We are deeply grateful to those who        
remember St. Stephen Martyr in their wills. It is the bequests we 
have received which have kept our  Parish functioning.  Thank 
You in the Lord's Name. A special remembrance for our 
Benefactors on the 2nd week of each month at the 11am Liturgy. 
  

FAITH DIRECT: Donõt forget to include St. Stephenõs  in  your  
planning. www.faithdirect.net or 1-866-507-8757.   
Parish code: DC576 

òGod loves a cheerful giveró (2 Cor 9:7)  
August 20 - 26, 2018 

Sunday Offertory Collection                $5,237.74 

Daily Masses, Vigil Lights, Misc.               $1,309.45 

Poor Box                                                            $68.00 
Friends of the Music Ministry              $125.00 

Pakistan Scholarship Fund                                     $20.00 
Renovations          $18.00 
Total                                                     $9,742.76 

 

mailto:msgrpaul@gmail.com
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Save the Date! 
Spirit of Georgetown 

Thursday, October 11, 2018. 6:30 PM - 8:30 PM. Join Co-
Chairs Sara Stone-Psihas and James Blue at the Georgetown 
home of Nancy and Alan Bubes to celebrate and support the 
Georgetown Ministry Center and their 31 years of continued 
service to our neighbors experiencing homelessness. For 
more information or to join the Host Committee today, 
please contact Liza Ballantine at spirit@gmcgt.org. We look 
forward to seeing you on Thursday, October 11! 

 
Next weekend 

Second Collection  
for The Catholic University of America 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the Knights of Columbus at GWU! 
Serving The George Washington University, the GW New-

man Center and the St. Stephen Martyr Parish community in 

the District of Columbia, our fraternity brings Catholic men 

together in a commitment of faith, service and brotherhood.  

To learn more about the council, visit www.gwkofc.com.  

You can also contact them at kofc@gwu.edu. 
 

Run for Vocations! 
Registration is open for these two fun opportunities to help 
support our seminarians and vocations to the priesthood. 
The òRun for Vocationsó/Marine Corp 10K will be held on 
Sunday, October 28. Visit www.DCpriest.org/promote for 
more information and to register for either of these events.  
 

National Shrineõs Annual Tower Tour 
This September, the Basilica of the National Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception will once again offer the              
extraordinary opportunity to view our nation's capital from 
the spectacular vantage point of its bell tower. Tour        
opportunities are available on Friday, September 7 from 
10am-4pm. There are no tickets or reservations required. 
For more information please visit www.nationalshrine.com 
or call 202-526-8300. 
 

Young Adult Retreat: "Into the Deep" 
How do I hear God speak? How do I discern a job,                    

relationship, or big decision? "Into the Deep" is a retreat for 

young adults (college-age through 30s) providing practical 

lessons on prayer, discernment, and how to listen to the 

voice of God in the depth of your heart. It will be held on 

Friday, September 28 from 6:30-10pm, continuing on               

Saturday, September 29 from 10am-7pm. Cost: $20. Register 

at DCCatholic.eventbrite.com. For information, please visit 

DCCatholic.org and see "Young Adult Events."  

 

Faith Day at National Park 
Saturday, September 22. The 4:05pm game against the New 

York Mets will be followed by a postgame choir concert as 

well as testimonies from Nationals players. For more       

information on how your parish choir can perform, or to 

purchase tickets for a group of 13 or more, please contact 

Seth Puglio at 202-640-7687 or seth.puglio@nationals.com.  

 

 

To register use our St. Stephen Martyr Parish Code: V77N8K at www.formed.org  

 

THE GRATE PATROL NEEDS VOLUNTEERS,  
ESPECIALLY A DRIVER  

Takes hot coffee and sandwiches to persons living on 
the street, sleeping on grates, under bridges and in the 
nooks and crannies of buildings every Saturday and 
Sunday  morning. Call Glenn Marsh at 703-622-6484 or 
at gmarsh338@outlook.com. 

mailto:seth.puglio@nationals.com
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